Minutes of the Board of Education of the FAYETTE R-III School District

April 17, 2017, 6:40 p.m.

Re-Organization and Regular Board Meeting

Open Session

Fayette High School Media Center

Board Members Present: Anderson, Schmidt, Jackman, McSwain, Howell, Gose
Absent: Williams
Also Superintendent, Tamara Kimball and Board Secretary, Trish Elliott

New Member present:  Shauna Young
President Howell called the meeting to order at 6:40 p.m. 
Adjourn Sine Die:   Mr. McSwain moved, Mr. Jackman seconded to adjourn sine die at 6:41 p.m. Motion passed 6-0.

Call to Order: Superintendent Kimball called the re-organization meeting of the Fayette R-III Board of Education to order. 
Re-Organize The Board: Pursuant to 115.124 there was no election for school board directors. Board Secretary, Mrs. Elliott, swore in incumbent members Gary Gose and Larry Anderson and new member Shauna Young.  

Election of Board Officers:  Mr. McSwain nominated Gary Gose for President of the Board, Mr. Anderson seconded.  Nominations ceased. Vote was called for Mr. Gose as President. Motion was 7-0. Mr. Gose was elected President.
Mr. Anderson nominated Eric McSwain for Vice President, Mr. Jackman seconded. Dr. Schmidt nominated Michelle Howell for Vice President, Mr. McSwain seconded. Nominations ceased. Vote was called for Vice President. Mr. McSwain received 4 votes and Mrs. Howell received 3 votes. Mr. McSwain was elected Vice-President. 
Mrs. Elliott swore in Mr. Gose as President of the Board and Mr. McSwain as Vice President of the Board. 
Superintendent Kimball noted we have a plaque for Sheri Williams, who couldn’t make the meeting and thanked her for her dedication and 9 years of service on the board of education.

Mr. Anderson moved to re-appoint Mrs. Jackie Besgrove as Acting Treasurer and Mrs. Trish Elliott as Board Secretary.  Dr. Schmidt seconded the motion. Motion passed 7-0.
Committee Assignments:  The Board discussed committee assignments for the 2017-2018 school year. Committees are as follows:  Mary Ann Smith Scholarship- Shauna Young; MSBA Delegate- Michelle Howell; MSBA Alternate- Larry Anderson; Policy Committee-Michelle Howell, Eric McSwain and Jean Schmidt; School Facilities- Tim Jackman, Gary Gose and Eric McSwain; District Technology-Eric McSwain, Gary Gose and Larry Anderson; Discipline Committee-Michelle Howell, Tim Jackman and Shauna Young; Guidance Committee- Gary Gose and Shauna Young; Parents as Teachers- Jean Schmidt; Service Learning Advisor- Jean Schmidt; and A+ Advisor-Larry Anderson and Eric McSwain. Mr. Jackman motioned to approve the committees, Mrs. Howell seconded. Motion passed 7-0.
Student Spotlight: Cheri Huster, Melissa Duren and Leah Springer updated the board on the Kinder Boost program. The program has given the extra needed help to kindergarten students to be successful at school.
Student Representatives to the Board, Blake Huster and Chelsea Wysocki shared on the recent Grand March and Prom festivities.  They thanked Amy Uthlaut, Prom sponsor for all her support.  “Block the Door” at the HS collected 1500 pounds of food for the Food Pantry, Senior Trip Day is April 18th and the Greenhouse Sale begins on April 25th.
Approve Of Consent Agenda: Mrs. Howell moved to approve the consent agenda, Mr. McSwain seconded the motion.  Motion passed 7-0.  

Principal Reports: Daly/Clark Principal, Mrs. Huster reported attendance of 332 in grades PreK-5 with 93% in attendance 90% of the time; and 134 students in grades 6-8 with 87% in attendance 90% of the time. Students were presented awards for Trustworthiness and academic awards for most improved at the recent Falcon Fest for elementary students. Preschool and Kindergarten screenings took place in late March and early April. CMS track season is underway and off to a good start. 
Fayette High School Principal, Mr. Jacques reported the current enrollment to be 170 students with a monthly attendance average of 95.43%. As of his report 89.11% of students are in attendance 90% of the time. Natalie Bishop and Mason Stornello were crowned as 2017 Prom Queen and King. Congratulations were shared for the Quiz Bowl team, the FHS Band, and the FFA Horse Evaluation team. 

Curriculum Report: Mrs. Wiseman is meeting with grade level teams to make determinations on assessments and grading scales in our effort to move towards standards based grading in grades 3-5. She continues to work with teachers on updating and revising student learning goals and then the curriculum for their courses. Multiple courses will be ready for board approval in June.  Mrs. Wiseman reported she has applied for a $10,000 grant through Monsanto. This grant proposal primarily focuses on increasing opportunities for engagement and use of tools and technology in science.
Superintendent’s Report: Superintendent Kimball shared the high school Student Council has been awarded the Missouri Association of Student Councils Gold Award. McClure Engineering has provided an analysis of how the Vo-Ag canopy block rests on the internal walls of the building. The repairs to the canopy will be handled in house during the summer months.  Midwest Computech has provided a technology assessment and an analysis of our infrastructure.  Our bandwidth is at 50 and it seems to be adequate now that we have changed our guest use password. Increasing the bandwidth will be considered as we move into each phase to prepare for future technology in our school district. Mettie Spiess presented to our 6th – 12th grade students and staff on April 3rd. Dr. Kimball and the admin team met with Mettie afterwards to discuss preliminary survey results and the anti-bullying presentation. Mary Ann Hudson has been nominated by DESE as a Regional Teacher of the Year.
MSBA Report: The board reviewed the on –line report. The MSBA Spring Regional meeting for District 6 is April 18th in Moberly.

Action Items: Food service vendors OPAA!, Fresh Ideas, and Paula Volkman presented their proposals to the board. OPAA! is the district’s current vendor, Fresh Ideas currently serves Central Methodist along with other K-12 districts and Paula Volkman presented on the district doing the food service in house using the Graves Menu Maker program. Current participation numbers are down in our district. Discussion took place on outsourcing the food service or doing it in-house.  Mr. Anderson motioned to postpone the decision at this time, Dr. Schmidt seconded. Motion to postpone passed 7-0.
Superintendent Kimball recommended the board accept an anonymous donation of $400 to the Daly Clark Library. Dr. Schmidt motioned to accept as recommended, Mr. Anderson seconded the motion. Motion passed 7-0.
Superintendent Kimball recommended the board accept a donation of $500 from the PTA to Daly Elementary for playground enhancements. Dr. Schmidt motioned to accept as recommended, Mr. Anderson seconded the motion. Motion passed 7-0.

Superintendent Kimball recommended the Board consider a First Read on the High School Academic Enrichment Proposal, Attendance Policy Proposal and Homework Policy Proposal with a decision to be made at the May Board meeting to give members and staff an opportunity to review and ask questions.

The CSIP Review was presented for discussion.  Items determined as completed during this school year were highlighted.  We are on track to meet all objectives.
Evan Melkersman has been nominated to receive the Distinguished Citizen of the Year Award and Marry Ann Hudson has been nominated to receive the Lincoln Public School Memorial Connittee Teacher of the Year Award.
Old Business:  
* Board will attend the MSBA Spring Regional Meeting on Tuesday, April 18th in Moberly
* Board Awards and HS Academic Awards will be take place on Monday, May 10th at 7 p.m. at   

   FHS gym 
* MSBA Leadership Summit will be held June 2-4 at TanTarA.  Mr. McSwain will be honored for  

   attaining the Advanced level of certification at the awards luncheon on Saturday, June 3rd
* Policy Committee meeting is set for Wednesday, April 26th at 6:30 in Central Office

* Summer Retreat and Board Self Evaluation is set for June 21st at 5 p.m.

Adjourn To Closed Session

Mrs. Young motioned, Mrs. Howell seconded, to go into closed session according to Section 610.021 (3) (13) of the Revised Statutes of Missouri for the purpose of discussing student records, and hiring, firing, discipline, or promoting of personnel employed by the Fayette R-III School District. Voice vote was taken with the following vote: Mr. Anderson yes, Dr. Schmidt yes, Mr. Jackman yes, Mr. McSwain yes, Mr. Gose yes, Mrs. Young yes, and Mrs. Howell yes.  Motion passed 7-0.  Meeting adjourned to closed session at 8:18 p.m.
Motion To Adjourn Closed Session

Mr. Anderson motioned, Mr. McSwain seconded to adjourn Closed Session and to go back into Open Session. Voice vote was taken with the following vote: Mr. Anderson yes, Dr. Schmidt yes, Mr. Jackman yes, Mr. McSwain yes, Mr. Gose yes, Mrs. Young yes, and Mrs. Howell yes.  Motion passed 7-0. Closed session adjourned at 9:23 p.m.

Open Session- Book Study Discussion
Our Kids, The American Dream in Crisis book study, Chapter 6, discussion lead by Mr. Jackman.

Food Service discussion took place.  Mr. Anderson motioned to accept the Fresh Ideas proposal with the inclusion of a risk sharing option and the consideration of hiring Paula Volkman as the director, Mr. McSwain seconded. Motion passed 7-0.
Motion To Adjourn 

Mr. McSwain motioned, Dr. Schmidt seconded to adjourn at 10:05 p.m. Motion passed 7-0. 
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